Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)
I, Councillor Merry, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation, the Cabinet has resolved as follows:
(i) To note that the Schedule 1 application (for disposal of land) relevant to the BSF surplus sites has been submitted to the Department for Education (DfE) and the Section 77 application (for change of use of school playing fields) relevant to the Phase 3A scheme is currently being prepared.

(ii) To note that Partnerships for Schools (PfS) have approved the Stage 0 business case for Phase 3A of the BSF programme;

(iii) To authorise officers to proceed with the Stage 1 instruction to the BSF Local Education Partnership (LEP) to develop the Phase 3A scheme to rebuild All Hallows RC and Wentworth High Schools.

The reasons are to ensure the timely delivery of the schools and services involved in the BSF programme.
An option considered and rejected was not to proceed with issuing the Stage 1 instruction to the LEP.
The assessment of risk is low to medium – The new legislation relating to disposal of land and change of use presents new risks to the council in terms of the overall BSF programme and the Phase 3A scheme.
Source of funding: Government grant, City Council revenue contribution, schools budget contributions, third party receipts, capital receipts, supported and unsupported borrowing.

Legal advice: none sought at this stage.
Financial advice: Supplied by Chris Mee, Group Accountant (PFI / BSF).
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:  
The relevant documents contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection.

Contact Officer: Sue Wilkinson 

Tel No 0161 778 0228
	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Children, Young Persons and Families Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed


J D Merry 


Dated:  27th, March, 2012
This decision was published on      28th March, 2012 
This decision will come in force on        4th April, 2012
